,City of Twin Oaks
Park Committee Meeting Minutes
March 10, 2022

The meeting was called to order a't 6:30 p.m.
Roll Call

Committee members present: Connie Fortune, Janet Herbold, Becky Krewson, Joe Krewson,
Doug Tabachik, PC Members; Tim Stoeckl, Board Liaison; Paula Dries and John Williams, Staff

Approval of Agenda

Doug moved to approve the agenda as written, seconded by Janet - Approved 4-0

Approval of February 10, 2022 Minutes

Janet moved to approve the minutes as written, seconded by Doug - Approved 4-0

Staff Report

John reported some of the concrete at the pIayground pavillion is cracking. He has received a
bid of $5,000 to repair it.

Two new basketball backboards need replaced. The cost is apprommately $1,800 for both plus
$700 for installation.

The cost to replace the toilets in the men’s restroom is approximately $2,500 - $3,000. John is
also researching replacement of the heater in the men’s restroom which will cost
approximately $5,000 plus installation.

Events

Chili Cookoff/Bingo Night — Final plans for the event were discussed. Eleven people entered the
cookoff and approximately 70 people signed up for bingo.

Easter Egg Hunt (4/16) - The person posing as the Easter bunny had been confirmed, candy to
fill the eggs and additional plastic eggs were purchased. Some Easter signs to be placed in the
park the day of the event were also purchased. The PC members were asked to be in the park
at 8:00 a.m. the day of the event to hide the eggs for the 10:00 a.m. hunt. The park will be
sectioned off in three areas — for children ageé 1-4, ages 5-7 and 8 and up. There will be a
prize for the child finding the golden egg in each age group. Cookies and water will be served.
The committee members plan to stuff the eggs on Saturday, April 9, at 9:00 a.m. at City Hall.

June 4 Concert in the Park- The bank Jukebox Heroes was confirmed. The City will be sending
them a contract to sign.




July 2 Concert ~ Laytham & Holmes were confirmed and need a contract to sign.

August 4 Concert — Janet is looking for a band for this concert.

Story Boards

Doug presented to the committee the information he had obtained regarding approximate cost
and installation of story boards in the park. There was discussion on whether we could install
the boards ourselves versus having the work done by an outside company. Doug agreed to
present the story board concept and costs involved to the Board at one of their April meetings
for their consideration.

Election of Officers

Janet nominated Joe to serve as Chair of the committee, seconded by Doug — Approved 5-0
Joe nominated Zach to serve as Vice Chair, seconded by Connie - Approved 5-0

Janet nominated Connie to serve as Secretary, seconded by Becky — Approved 5-0

At 7:40 p.m. Becky moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Joe - Approved 5-0



